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15:Q2* 15:Q3* 15:Q4* Dec Jan Feb

$Million

Merch.Trade Balance—Annual Rate -24,552 -20,002 -19,888 -9,450 -7,540 -22,892

          —Monthly Rate -788 -628 -1,908
Per/Per % chg

   Exports 4.5 15.2 -6.4 3.9 2.0 -5.4

   Imports 1.7 10.9 -6.3 1.3 1.6 -2.6

   Export volumes (chain Fisher) 0.6 2.7 -0.2 3.5 2.3 -2.0

   Import volumes (chain Fisher) -0.5 -0.5 -2.1 0.6 0.4 0.1

* annualized  
 <After a string of stronger-than-expected Canadian data releases, Canadian trade for February 

spoiled the party. The trade deficit came in at $1.9 bn, a billion wider than the street was 
looking for. And the deterioration points to a significant GDP impact for the month as well. 
Exports fell by 5.4% on the month, with chain Fisher volumes tracking a 2.0% decline. Falling 
energy prices played a role with oil exports declining by over 15%, but areas of strength in prior 
reports also showed weakness. Autos and consumer goods—categories whose strength have 
generally helped power the recent improvement in Canada’s trade balance—were the main 
contributors to the overall export drop.  

 Auto exports dipped by over 4% in February, and even if we think that US autos sales will regain 
some of their strength after some of the recent anemic figures, it will be hard for Canada to 
ramp up exports and production without added investment in the sector. At 46% year-on-year, 
the current annual gain in autos is likely to decelerate in the months ahead, meaning that 
other categories will have to drive further improvement in the export tally.   

 Consumer goods is one area that the cheaper loonie can help Canada win market share longer-
term. But in February the category gave up some of its recent gains. Indeed, the 14% drop 
accounted for roughly $1 bn in the overall deterioration. Still, the annual gain here stands at 
16%, and there’s reason to believe there could be more strength ahead.  

 The average WTI price hit a low in February, and that showed up in the Canadian trade figures. 
Energy exports declined by over 14% on the month, accounting for roughly $800 mn. 
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Unfortunately not all of the decline can be attributed to prices. Export volumes in the category 
were down by 5%, pointing to a further hit to the real GDP tally for February.  

 On the other side of the ledger, imports were down by 2.6%, with chain Fisher volumes 
essentially flat. Q4 saw a meaningful drop in inbound shipments, auguring for a need to rebuild 
inventories in Q1. Still, persistent weakness in imports suggests that the economy continues to 
struggle, generating much in the way of domestic demand.   

 

Implications & Actions 

Re: Economic Forecast — After the strong January GDP print, we assumed some giveback in the 
coming months, and today’s data falls in line with that story. The 4.5% drop in manufactured exports—
even after stripping out energy related categories—suggests that factory sector might be headed for a 
significant dip ahead. However, putting things into context, growth should still come in close to 3% in 
Q1, well above where expectations were set just a few months ago.  

Re: Markets — The loonie had been weakening before today’s report, something it continued do after 
the release, as well. Short-end yields also moved slightly lower.  


